TEMPLATE LETTER-TO-THE-EDITOR
Role of School Nurses in Improving Health and Learning Outcomes
Note: Most local newspapers only allow “letters to the editor” to contain 200-250 words. The sample letter below is an example of what you could include in a letter. Please be advised the letter below has about 340 words. Include the sentences which make the points that are most relevant to address in your community. You should always include a brief personal story (and local data if possible) to make the letter more compelling. Finally, it is important to double-check the newspaper’s guidelines before submitting your letter.

Dear Editor:

Parents should be able to send their children to school with the peace of mind that they will remain safe and healthy. Given that today’s children face more chronic health illnesses (e.g. asthma, diabetes, food allergies, etc.) than ever before, I take my role as a licensed, professional school nurse very seriously. I am grateful for the teachers, administrators and professional support staff with whom I work each day – who help to create a healthy learning environment for every child in our school (name school).  My knowledge, assessment skills and judgment help ensure I can provide quality health care to children.

As a school nurse at (use specific title and school), I take on a variety of roles every day. For example, for many children, I am the only health professional they may have access to, except in emergencies. This becomes even more important as the prevalence of chronic social, emotional and other health problems keep increasing. For example, according to the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), nearly 10 percent of school-aged children have asthma. Additional research suggests that asthma is responsible for 13 million missed school days each year. Further, childhood obesity has nearly tripled among 12-19 year olds. Today, approximately one in every 500 children and adolescents has type 1 or type 2 diabetes. And three children in every classroom have a diagnosed food allergy, according to the Food Allergy and Anaphylaxis Network. (Insert local data if available.) I help develop, implement and monitor individualized care plans for these students.
It seems like common sense that healthier students are better learners. But evidence-based research in fields ranging from neuroscience and child development to epidemiology and public health support this argument. Our elected officials must invest in programs and services that seek to improve the health and well-being outcomes of all children. 
As our local stakeholders (list names of superintendent, school board, city council, etc.) make funding decisions for next year, I hope their budget reflects the right priorities – ensuring our children have a successful, productive and healthy future. 
Sincerely,

